Arthur L. Martinez Secretary of PASO 9171 Jennrich Avenue Westminster, California Twinoaks 3-0269

...July 26, 1961

Dr. Hector P. Garcia National President of PASO 3024 Morgan Street Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Dr. Garcia:

I was most happy to receive from you our PASO by-Laws. We, here in Orange County, would also appreciate very much if you should continue to keep us informed on current political issues, national and state wise.

I would also like to point out a correction. We are operating on a county-wide basis. Our local PASO organization is composed of members-throughout Orange County from cities and towns too numerous to mention; however, the majority of our members do come from Santa Ana, we are known locally as PASO of Orange County.

I am most happy to report at this time that our PASO organization here is growing stronger, slowly, but very surely. I am sending you the names and addresses of elevan (11) new members. Also enclosed are two (2) checks one for eight (8) dollars and one for three (3) dollars to cover national initiation.

The names of the new members are respectively:

Kendy Arriola, 2102 West 9th Street. Santa Ana, California.

Alberto G. Valle Jr., 7782 Orchid Drive., Buena Park, California.

Harry H. McGannon, 7915 Orchid Prive. Buena Park, California.

Bill Stafford, 14101 Nancy Lee Drive., Westminster, California.

Bill W. Thomson, P.O. 3202, Santa Ana, California.

James J. Sullivan, 19351 Trino Drive., Yorba Linda, California.

James B. Gates, 4517 Oakfield Street., Santa Ana, California.

Tony B. Lujan, 1119 South Rosewood Dr., Santa Ana, California.

Raymond A. Villa, 900 North Adlena Drive., Fullerton, California.

Lawrence M. Torrez, 10072 Bernadette., Buena Park, California.

Henry R. Kirker, 5015 West 16th Street., Santa Ana, California.

Total members: eleven (11)

REMITTANCE: eleven dollars (11)

We now have a total of forty-two (42) local PASO members, and may I add that we certainly intend to keep on growing and organizing for the general elections in 62' and for any local elections that we may as a group see fit to support.

I would asso like to state that we are most happy to hear that the Hon. Edward Roybal is running for US congressman in 62'. It is sincerely a pleasure to support Mr. Roybal, not only because he's from California but certainly because he is more than qualified and deserving of such a position. PASO of Orange County is definitely 1000 per cent behind Mr. Edward Robal. Que Viva Roybal!

Hoping to hear from you very soon, I remain

Fraternally yours